North Sound Mental Health Administration

Regional Support Network for Island, San Juan, Skagit, Snohomish, and Whatcom Counties

117 North First Street, Suite 8 • Mount Vernon, WA 98273 • 360.416.7013 800.684.3555 • Fax 360.416.7017 • TTY 360.419.9008 • Email nsmha@nsmha.org • Web Site http://nsmha.org

NSMHA Contract Memorandum 2007-013

Date: October 18, 2007

To: Tom Sebastian, CEO, Compass Health

Donna Konicki, bridgeways

Michael Watson, Lake Whatcom RTC

Andy Byrne, Whatcom Counseling and Psychiatric Center

Rod Elin, Catholic Community Services Northwest

Claudia D'Allegri, Sea Mar

Tom Robinson, Volunteers of America

Maile Acoba, Skagit County Coordinator

Andrea Vale, Skagit Mediation Services

Barbara LaBrash, San Juan County Coordinator

Anne Deacon, Snohomish County Coordinator

Gary Williams, Whatcom County Coordinator

Jackie Henderson, Island County Coordinator

Doug Benjamin, Behavioral Health Director, Interfaith

Sue Closser, CEO, Sunrise Services

From: Chuck Benjamin, Executive Director

Subject: Reporting Requirement of Per Diem Services

There has been such confusion on the issue regarding our request that providers not use the bundled codes, Michael and I believe that we should send a numbered memorandum on this subject. Please review the sample below. I promised providers we would get this out by the end of the week.

"The North Sound Mental Health Administration is requesting that providers transmit to NSMHA the individual service codes for High Intensity Treatment and Mental Health Services in a Residential Setting. This allows us to more accurately know the nature of services and pay for the specific services being provided. This means that NSMHA does not want providers to send us the per diem codes for High Intensity Treatment and Mental Health Services in a Residential Setting.

NSMHA will accept the per diem code for Club House services. Follow the State Reporting Instructions for Respite Care Services and Stabilization Services.

NSMHA has notified MHD that we are making this change and we have not received a response from them. If MHD wants the services to be reported to them as a bundled service, NSMHA can and will bundle them at our level and report them in that manner to MHD.

If you have further questions on this, Michael White will act as the lead on this issue for NSMHA."

cc: Heather Fennell, Compass Health

Kathy McNaughton, Catholic Community Services

Kay Burbidge, Lake Whatcom

Pamala Benjamin, Whatcom Counseling and Psychiatric Center

Adam Horn, Volunteers of America

Jonathan Vander Schuur, Sea Mar

Contract File